
 

 

 LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Renewal and Recreation, Councillor Peter Morgan has made 
the following executive decision:  
 

TOWN CENTRE MANAGEMENT INITIATIVE FUND 2015-16 
 

Reference Report: 
Town Centre Management Initiative Fund 2015-16, 18/03/2015 Renewal and 
Recreation Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee 
APPENDIX 1 for Town Centre Management Initiative Fund 2015-16, 18/03/2015 
Renewal and Recreation Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
Decision: 
 
(1) The range of activities which took place during the last quarter of 2014/15 be 

noted. 
 
(2) Amendments to the current Christmas lights policy be noted. 
 
(3) That up to £27k be set aside from the Town Centre Initiatives Fund 2015/16 for 

use on Town Centre Christmas Lights schemes as set out in the report. 
 
(4) The schedule of Town Centre Management events and activities for 2015/16 

with a total net cost of £33k being funded from the Town Centre Initiative Fund, 
be agreed.  

 
Reasons: 
 

The event and activities outlined in the report were aimed specifically at enhancing 
the vitality of town centres across the borough and as such contribute to the Building 
a Better Bromley key priority of Vibrant, Thriving Town Centres. 
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Renewal and Recreation PDS 
Committee on 18 March 2015 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 

………………………………………………….. 
Councillor Peter Morgan  
Portfolio Holder for Renewal and Recreation 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   23 March 2015 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   30 March 2015  
Decision Reference:   RR14034 

 


